City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department
Leisure Services Board Meeting
May 14, 2020

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson. Present were Denis Godek, Fran Hutson, Jim Varellie, Mark Smith, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Dustin Beck and Andrew Woodfin. Absent – Farris Bibb and Maureen Boling.

2. A motion was made by Mark and seconded by Denis to adopt the Agenda. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

3. Denis made a motion to approve the March 5, 2020 minutes and Mark seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin.  The last couple of months have been unlike anything we have experienced during our time in Parks and Recreation. Due to the virus outbreak, all recreational activities and leagues have effectively shut down. All that’s left is the few opportunities for passive recreation throughout our parks. It was decided toward the end of last month to go on like this through at least the end of next month. That means no organized leagues, special events, reservations or Splash Pad. The hope is this will give us time to come off the peak so that we can start things back up in June. It will depend on how things go to determine if that will be a reality.

Regardless if we get the green light or not in June, we are moving forward with opening the Splash Pad so we can make sure it is running correctly and get a few things fixed. It was started up for the first time last week and everything is working properly. The chlorinator needs to be fixed because it never worked properly last year and required much attention.

The Museum/Visitor Center renovation will start around May 18th. The Board approved the contractor (FTM Contracting) at the March meeting and the City asked if they could postpone the construction until May 18th and they agreed.

As for the maintenance building, the pole barn has been constructed and the plumbing has started.  Next, we will have to get an oil separator installed and then the concrete work will be done. After that we will do the installation, garage doors and electrical. Finally, we will construct the office and restrooms and have the HVAC installed. All of this should be completed before the end of the budget year.

We are making additional purchases for the Dog Park. Some have started to be installed like the dog benches and turf for the wait stations. Other items include: rinse stations, misting system, benches for humans, agility items for the dogs, interstate signage to promote the Dog Park, and gravel for around the trees to keep it from getting so muddy.
We plan to have a plumber and electrician install the big items. We also have some fans and heaters to install inside the pavilion and are still researching the possibility of getting a shade structure. We still have a lot to accomplish with the dog park but it should all be coming together very soon.

The Visitors’ Center and Museum attendance for March and April was reported. The Senior Center was shut down in early March and has yet to be re-opened.

The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew. The 2019-20 Girls’ Volleyball season was cancelled due to the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic. We had already ordered the uniforms so we had the parents stop by the office to pick up the uniforms for their children. We also issued a 75% refund for the season.

Challenger Series Baseball is still on hold with hopes that it can resume in June. Our concern is that the heat may be an issue for the participants so we may change this year into a whiffle ball league and let them play inside the gymnasium.

Baseball and soccer have also been postponed with the hopes that we can play again in June.  Currently, we are taking signups for the July 4th 5K on line and in house.  It will take place on Saturday, July 4th.

At this time, we are not taking any reservations for pavilions due to restrictions in place. We will continue to monitor the situation and adjust according to the guidelines set.

During the downtime, I have repainted the basketball courts at the park and in the process of gathering photos of the park to update our new website.

The Maintenance Supervisor report was given by Dustin.  The gym renovation was completed at the beginning of March. The project was finished by painting the beams and touching up other spots throughout the project.

Someone tagged a large portion of the newly paved Greenway with graffiti , so we removed  or painted over quite a few markings. The bridges, pavement, trees and monuments were all hit in the tagging. 

We have trimmed all of the trees and ornamental grasses that were around the parks and trailheads and also at the front and main entrance of the park.

Around the time that the virus started, I had a group to sand down and paint all the picnic tables at the Quad, Pavilion 1 and Pavilion 3. They were all painted back the same color that they had previously been.

This same time, we began spraying down all playground equipment and playing surfaces. This was done every couple of days until they were shut down.

We have begun spray painting all of the bollards that are in the entrances to the Greenway-walkways.  We may paint the rest of the bollards throughout the park as well. We finished them off with a nice strip of reflective tape at the top.

Eight pallets of field conditioner were applied to fields 5, 6 & 8. These fields look better than ever.

We have opened all of the winterized stuff around the parks. Water fountains, bathrooms, dog park water bowls and concession stands. We had to go back and re-winterize the water fountains so that we could lock them out during the Covid-9 pandemic.

Closing out March, we began to tear out all of the landscaping at the main entrance to the park. The evergreen bushes that were there looked to be dead. We have plans to add more year round and seasonal color, along with sealing the flower bed with cloth to eliminate weeds.

With no organized sports or activities of any kind going on in April, we have been filling our time with projects and grass cutting. Listed below is what we have had going on:

· Wrapped tops and painted the bottoms of the tables @ the Dog Park
· Sprayed all the sports fields
· Fertilized the Quad
· Performed building repairs to the baseball equipment building
· Installed dog bone-dog benches on both sides of the dog park.
· Painted all the trash cans at the soccer complex
· Applied field conditioner to fields one and four

	Several foundations were dug at the cemetery and also quite a few graves were 	mended.

5.   Mark made a motion to approve these three reports and Jim seconded the motion. Vote:        
       all in favor / none opposed

  A. Review Monthly Report – Kevin distributed the monthly reports and went over the numbers. Since the shut down, nothing has been going on so the yearly totals are the main point at this time. Denis commented that this is a great chart to see.

6.    Old Business

A.  Optimizing Leisure Service Board - Kevin asked if anyone had any new ideas for this.
      	      All was good.

	B.  Park Land Update – Jerry stated that the city plans to annex the Tom Byrum property 	 	      and close on this property in mid-July. While discussing the new parkland, Jerry 		      mentioned that another piece of land close to the park that is owned by Mr. Byrum 	 	      will require the tennis courts to be removed because of a road going there. We had 		       planned to renovate the tennis courts soon, so now we will  have to construct new 		       ones sooner than planned as a result.
	
	C.   Update on New Admin Building – Jerry said that he has plans for the construction 		      plans to go to the Planning Commission in June.  The bid opening would be in 			      September and hopefully the contract would be approved in October.

7.	New Business
	A.	Discussion of inviting Sumner County School Representative to Next Meeting-
		Fran suggested that we might want to invite the Chair of the School Board 			instead of our local representative.  Maybe this would be a little less 				confrontational.  After much discussion, Jerry suggested that we request a copy 	
		of their policy that says what Sumner County schools can do. Kevin added that 			maybe this can be resolved before fall.  Jim added that we need to talk to 			different cities and see what they do to get in the schools. It was decided that a 			study session might be necessary before addressing the topic with the county to 			make sure we are all on the same page. Kevin is going to do research and find a 			time to do this.

	B.	Highlights of our NRPA Agency Performance Review-Kevin went over this review 			that shows how we are performing compared to other cities. Our comparison 			showed that we are doing well. We are close to other places on cost of rental 			and registration fees. We are very fortunate on how much we are able to spend 			on our parks.      

8.	Adjournment – Denis made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mark seconded the 	motion. Vote: all in favor/ none opposed.

	Next Meeting – July 2nd


	__________________________________
	Chairman
		






